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A controversial plan 

has been put forward 

in a bid to tackle    

traffic problems in 

Ashton, which have 

been causing head-

aches for residents and 

motorists alike for 

years.                      

Way back in 2006 when 

the last Village Plan 

was published, one of 

the things residents 

considered òurgent and 

importantó was the 

traffic problem in the 

village caused by 

school buses, speeding 

vehicles and inade-

quate parking areas.    

Nine years later     

nothing seems to have 

changed. In fact, the 

problem is probably 

worse, and certainly 

not helped by Bredon 

Hill Middle School 

changing its times.                           

County councillor Adri-

an Hardman  attended 

the parish  council meet-

ing on  November 4th and       

advised the meeting of 

the consultation taking 

place between the police, 

local council and       

transport associations  

regarding proposed park-

ing restrictions in Elmley 

Road or - in other words - 

yellow lines, though as it 

is a conservation area 

they would actually be 

cream lines!                              

Brian Stephens Chairman 

of the Social Centre 

wrote to Worcester C.C. 

Traffic Management     

regarding this highly   

controversial proposal 

and he was informed òif 

there was an agreement 

to  proceed by the above  

organisations then the 

proposal would be 

opened up to public   

advertisement. There is 

a 28-day period during 

which comments are  

invited from the public. 

Notices will be placed on

-site and in the pressó.   

So watch out for this if 

you wish to make an  

official response.                  

One view is that at least 

the parked vehicles slow 

down the traffic - if 

parking restrictions were 

in place this would only 

lead to vehicles driving 

even faster through the 

village.                          

Another suggestion put 

forward by the Parish 

Council was for a 20mph 

speed limit along Elmley 

Road. However, like 

! ŎƻƴǘǊƻǾŜǊǎƛŀƭ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ ǘŀŎƪƭŜ ǘǊŀŶŎ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎ ƛƴ !ǎƘǘƻƴ         

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŀǧŜǊ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ            

!ǎƘǘƻƴ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŎƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ CǊŀƴƪ aƻƻǊŜ ŀǘΥ                         

ŘŜƴƛǎŜŀƴŘŦǊŀƴƪƳƻƻǊŜϪōǝƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ΦŎƻƳ 

parking restrictions, any 

speed limit needs to be 

enforced.                      

Before a solution can be 

found it is necessary to 

identify if there is one 

main problem or a   

combination of factors 

such as:                                  

1. Traffic going too fast  

2. Congestion at ôpeak      

school times                 

3. On-road parking          

4. The size of school 

coaches                         

Brian added: òIn an ideal 

world all the parties 

concerned -          

Worcestershireõs traffic 

management team,        

Bredon Hill Middle 

School, Ashton First 

School, the bus compa-

nies and the Parish 

Council - would get    

together at a joint meet-

ing to try to tackle the 

problem.                       

You can find details of a 

proposed Village Plan for 

2015 elsewhere in the 

Ashton News 

Defibrillator for Ashton 
THE Parish Council, Social Centre and First School 

have jointly purchased a defibrillator for the     

benefit of the village. This will be installed outside 

the First School.                                                   

It is essential that sufficient people are trained in 

the use of the defibrillator, and this training will 

be carried out by the ambulance ser-

vice. If you would like to volunteer as 

one of the people on the list of users 

and undergo the training then please 

contact the Parish Clerk, Michelle English at          

ashtonunderhill@yahoo.co.uk 

òUnto us a child is born, 

unto us a Son is givenó 
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     Hearing Loop for Ashton Under Hill Village Hall 

ASHTON under Hill Social Centre runs the Village 

Hall and Green Room, together with the playing 

fields, childrenõs play area and tennis courts in 

the village. Organisations using the Village Hall 

had requested the installation of a Hearing Loop 

for those with hearing difficulties and a modern 

hearing loop was installed in July.                                                   

The Social Centre receives funds from 

the Ashton Open Gardens event, the Par-

ish Council and income from letting the 

Village Hall and Green Room. This in-

come funds the maintenance of the facilities, run-

ning costs and insurances, and small improve-

ments when they can be afforded. The cost of the 

hearing loop is a significant proportion of the So-

cial Centreõs annual budget and a request for a 

grant from Severn Waste Environmental Fund was 

made. This fund, which provides assistance for 

many worthwhile projects across the Pershore and 

Evesham area provided £2000 towards the cost of 

the hearing loop. The Chairman, Brian Stephens, 

expressed his delight with the agreement of the 

Severn Waste Environmental Fund to provide the 

village with this assistance.                                                        

The loop has been installed by Gordon Morris Ltd, 

an experienced hearing loop installation company, 

and the first group to use it was the Ashton under 

Hill WI. The WI summer meeting had to be 

moved indoors due to the weather and 

hence the loop was given an early test. Re-

ports from hearing aid users indicate the 

loop made a significant difference to their 

enjoyment of the meeting.                                                   

This hearing loop facility is now available to all  

users of the Village Hall, and it can also be used by 

the First School for events and performances if 

they wish. If anyone wishes to use the loop during 

a meeting at the hall please inform the lettings 

secretary when making a booking.                          

Information provided by Ian Facer, Treasurer, Ash-

ton under Hill Social Centre. 01386 882171  

ANOTHER farming year has 
begun and it has been a 
good start, the weather has 
been kind enabling work in 
the fields to be completed 
in favourable conditions 
due to a fantastic autumn 
resulting in good seed beds 
and excellent crop estab-
lishment of newly sown   
cereals and oilseed rape. 
We have invested in deeper 
cultivations this year to help 
alleviate the problem of 
fields lying waterlogged for 
months. Last winter was 
mild and wet and we had 
fields which did not dry out 
until June. Although we 
have had great summer 
weather August was most 
disappointing with its rainy 
days, however harvesting 
was done in good time but 
most of the crop had to be 

dried.                                       
You may have noticed 
lameness in sheep, this is 
due to several factors, 
some have foot rot which 
had been difficult to     

contain and others have 
ôjoint illõ a bacterial infec-
tion which is thought to be 
made worse by long wet 
grass affecting the          
animals knee, elbow, and 
hocks resulting in a loss of 
condition.                              
Dwarf sedum production 
has been in full swing 
throughout the year and 
some Ashton grown sedum 
now graces the roof of the 

new Gloucester service 
station. Look out for it as 
you travel along the M5.    
Each spring people        
surmise about what sort of 
summer we will have and 
then do the same again in 
the autumn about the 
forthcoming winter. This 
past few days it has been 
said to me òWe are going 
to have a cold hard winteró 
and òDecember is set to 
be the mildest on recordó. 
This year so far has been 
the warmest year and what 
will be will be. I just       
continue to enjoy these 
days of misty mornings in 
the lower fields and the 
glorious sunshine high-
lighting the gold's and 
russets which surround us 
on beautiful autumnal 

days.   Charles Archer 

NEWS FROM THE FARM New Village Plan 

for Ashton 

THE Parish Council are 

looking for people to 

produce a new village 

plan in 2015, the last 

one was issued in 2006. 

The Village Plan is 

based on the results of 

a survey of residents 

covering all aspects of 

life in Ashton.             

If anyone is interested 

in helping with this 

project would they 

please contact Parish 

Coucillor:                    

Sarah Smith on 881070 
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THE Nursery is now closed for the winter. This 

will allow us to clean out the greenhouse, 

wash all the pots and have a tidy up. It also 

gives us time to reflect on our first full season 

and plan for the coming year. During our first 

year we have tried to pick up where Sally left 

off. Hanging baskets, bedding came and went, 

flowers and vegetables blossomed and          

ripened. We have laughed at our failures and 

rejoiced in every glut (although we donõt want 

to look at a courgette for a while yet!).                     

We have enjoyed being part of the village  

community and taking part in the Fete, what a 

Rails End News  

lovely afternoon that was.                                         

We are looking to extend our range of plants 

and produce next year, yes there are bound to 

be more failures, but we hope there will not be 

so many courgettes/marrows! and we can 

guarantee more hysterics. We could have writ-

ten a book!                                                                   

A big thank you to those of you who attended 

the Macmillan coffee morning, we raised 

£164.50 for this worthy cause. We will be   

holding more of this type of event next year.             

Thank you for all your support during 2014 we 

look forward to seeing you again next year.     

Jackie and Andrew  

HELP If you can make soup and tasty puddings and can spare 3 or 4 hours just 3 times a year to help 

at luncheon club you are just the person Iõm looking for!                                                                              
Luncheon Club takes place on the first Friday of every month at the Chapel Hall from 12.30 and is open 
to all residents and friends. We have 30 to 36 regular òguestsó who pay just Ã3 each. They have a choice 
of 3 soups and 3 puds provided by luncheon club volunteers.                                                                        
Ideally I need 6 people willing to help at each session, 3 making soup and 3 making puddings, expenses 
are reimbursed.                                                                                                                                                  
The number of volunteers has dwindled and Iõm looking to recruit some newcomers. If you are interested 
please give Dianne a call on 881467 or email me on stephens @brianand Dianne.plus.com  
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Ashton under Hill First 

WE have had a super start to the new academic 

year. The children were greeted on the first day 

back to a newly surfaced playground and         

improvements to the outdoor provision for the 

Early Years. This was followed up over half term 

by the addition of new playground markings 

which have been enthusiastically received.                      

Itõs all part of our continuing drive to improve 

the provision at Ashton and has been achieved 

due to the generosity of our Parents and Friend 

Association as well as our PE grant from the 

Government. 

Successful Autumn Supper        

THE autumn supper organised by the Social Centre on 

18th October proved to be a great success, 65 people 

enjoyed a delicious meal followed by entertainment by 

the Pershore Town Choir.                                                

The event raised just under £500 for the Social     

Centre Funds.                     

Skittle Success for Ashton WI  

As you may have seen in the local press, after 

more than a year of detailed research, and     

having consulted with parents, we have decided 

to apply for academy status as of a multi -

academy trust. At the moment eight schools 

that feed into Prince Henryõs are collaborating 

with a view to converting at some point in 2015. 

We believe that it is a very positive move and 

will lead to even better educational provision for 

our children and security for local schooling. If 

you have any questions, please get in touch with us.         

Finally we would like to draw your attention to our 

new website: www.ashton.worcs.sch.uk which gives 

you dates of our forthcoming events  including our 

Carol Service on Tuesday 9th December at 

6pm. It seems rather early to be saying it, but                                  

òHappy Christmas ó from myself Sharon Cole, as 

Headteacher, and all of the children and staff.  

               Village Clean Up  
THE Parish Council will be 

organising a village clean up 

on Saturday 7th February , 

for further details please 

see the notice boards and 

the web site nearer the 

time. Any help will be very 

welcome in trying to keep 

your village clean and tidy!  

ASHTON WI played in the Evesham 

Group skittles competition again 

this year and qualified for the final 

where they met Wickhamford, last 

yearõs winners and Childswickham.  

After a slow start Ashton battled 

back and won the trophy by the smallest of margins, 

1 pin!                                                                  

The successful team members were Maggie Dunsby, 

Doreen Cope, Chris Powell, Jane Wilson, Henrietta 

Cook, Lin Everitt and Nadine Simpkin.  

THE NEWSLETTER is produced by the Ashton 

under Hill Social Centre, and if you have any 

comments or wish to contribute to future editions 

then please contact the chairman Brian Stephens 

on 881467 or email:                                                             

stephens@briananddianne.plus.com   



Fund Raising for Air Ambulance  

Ashton News 5: Local news 

Bredon Hill Middle School  

Support Children in Need  

BREDON Hill Middle School came up with an 

original idea for Children in Need this year and 

managed to raise just over £180 beating last 

years total!  

AS many of you are    

already aware, for    

several years, we have 

sold surplus produce 

from our garden on the 

basis that it is offered in 

return for a donation to 

the Midlands Air        

Ambulance. This year 

donations added up to 

£216, making a grand 

total of £2,942, since it 

all began in 2003.          

Isnõt it wonderful that 

so much has been raised 

from produce that could 

otherwise have gone to 

waste? Thanks to all of 

you who have helped to 

achieve this. With your 

continued support we 

look forward to passing 

the £3,000 point next 

year.                             

It is only a very small 

drop in the ocean of the 

phenomenal cost of    

operating the air        

ambulance service, but 

every little helps and we 

know only too well the 

vital role it can play in 

saving lives.                             

Izaak & Roger Jackson      

   BREDONôS NORTON ART HISTORY SOCIETY 

The Society continues to flourish for 25 years. We 

meet on Tuesday afternoons at Bredonós Norton  

Village Hall in the Spring and Autumn for a series of 

ten sessions. We have been very fortunate in having 

some outstanding lecturers, the most recent being 

Dr.Gillan White and Alice Foster both of whom work 

for Oxford University. The present course explains 

the design, ownership and contents of the English 

Country House in the 18th Century. The sessions 

are informal and fun and don't require any prior 

knowledge of the subject. They begin at 2.30pm and 

last for 2 hours, with a short break for tea.                

The programme for next term will begin on 13th Jan-

uary 2015, and will cover the following topic:          

An overview of the Arts and Crafts Movement with a 

total of 5 lectures by Mary Greensted (author, con-

servator and lecturer), David Walton (museum guide 

at The Wilson) and Martin Blakeman (craftsman). 

Those will be followed by five lectures by NADFAS 

lecturer Alice Foster on some of the Great Museum 

Collections of the World.                                             

The initial cost is Ã50 for each term although we  

usually provide a limited refund at the end of the 

course depending on numbers attending. We wel-

come new members, so please phone me if you are 

interested. Jenny Mead 01242 241050  

Parish Council At their meeting on 4th Nov.  the Par-

ish Council agreed their budget for the year 2015/16 and 

the precept will be £14,000, this will be reflected in your 

Council Tax bill for next year. This represents and in-

crease of Ã3,500 over last yearõs figure but is at the same 

level as 2012/13. 

JOIN us for a time of Praise and Worship at Shaw 

Green Farm 7.30pm every 1st Friday of the month 

(not including January) Contact Liz 881336  
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 More electricity cables buried underground  

ANOTHER phase of the 

scheme to remove over-

head electricity cables 

from the village and 

bury them underground 

was completed on 10th 

November by Western 

Power.                          

In the weeks prior to 

10th November new un-

derground cables serving 

Gorse Hill and Wood 

Lane had been laid,  a 

new transformer had 

also been installed sited 

at the end of Wood Lane 

in the field owned by 

David Eaton (this should 

prove very useful if any 

houses are ever built on 

this land!).                     

Then on 10th November 

a giant crane appeared 

in Gorse Hill, this had 

come from Hereford and 

weighed 120 tons with-

out any ballast, and the 

lifting arm, when        

extended, was 55m in 

length. The purpose of this crane was to remove the old transformer from the 

woods behind the bungalows in Gorse Hill. The transformer was lifted clear of 

the trees and swung over the bungalows with a worried Dave Whatcott look-

ing on as the transformer passed over the roof of his property. The supporting 

poles were removed in a similar fashion. The far end of Gorse Hill was closed 

to traffic for three hours while this work was undertaken.  

SeSaME Oil Buying �&�O�X�E����now covers 

Ashton under Hill and has just completed the first 

order.                                                                        

We tendered for an order of 11,900 litres, for 20 

club members to three suppliers. The price paid by 

all members (500 or 1000 litres) was 46.83ppl plus 

VAT. It represented a saving of 2.6 pence per litre 

against the average standard price from all the  

suppliers for a single order. Our total club saving 

was Ã309.                                                                 

Countrywide offered the best value and completed 

the delivery. Although this was the first time we 

have used the system I have been pleased with 

how smoothly the process has run.                             

As more members register and order through the 

Club, the more competitive will be our buying power 

with better potential savings.                                    

Next order deadline is:                                            

Monday 8th December and Monday 12th January   

So, if you live in Ashton under Hill, Beckford,    

Dumbleton, Hinton and Aston Sommerville,    

Sedgeberrow or Wormington, NOW is the time to 

register with the new SeSaME Oil Buying Club!       

You need to register at                                             

http://sesame,oilbuyingclub.com before you can 

become a member and place an order. It only takes 

a few minutes. If you have any queries donôt      

hesitate to contact your Buying Club Manager: Mike 

Parker on 01386 881863 or Mobile 07949200207 

or email: energy&sesame.me.uk                              

Website:  www.sesame.me.uk                  


